
 בס"ד

 שושן פורים, תש"פ

11 March 2020 

Dear Parents עמו"ש, 

As you may be aware, one member of the broader Melbourne Lubavitch community has tested positive for 

COVID-19, the Coronavirus. The test results came in today, and we have immediately been, and remain, in 

close contact with the Victorian Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS), and are following their 

instructions to avoid the spread of the virus ח"ו. 

We advised DHHS of Yeshivah Gedolah's set up as a residential college. Based on the conversation we had with 

them, their assessment of Yeshivah Gedolah's situation is that we are currently at low risk.  

No member of Yeshivah Gedolah (YG), staff or student, has been confirmed as having contracted the virus or 

has presented with any of its symptoms, although one member of staff has had contact with the community 

member affected. The DHHS advised, as a precautionary measure, that he remain at home until 14 days after 

having contact with the affected person. (This YG staff member has no symptoms ב"ה, and was advised that a 

test was unnecessary.) 

The purpose of this letter is to explain the situation and let you make an informed decision about your plans 

for your son over the coming weeks. 

We do not know the rate at which the virus may spread, but we do know that there are currently 22 confirmed 

cases of CODIV-19 Victoria-wide, although the authorities expect that number to grow. 

In the event a student or member of staff at YG  ח"וtests positive for the virus, all the students will have to 

remain in isolation for a period of 14 days. This, of course, would also mean that they will not be able to travel. 

Equally important to note is that if  ח"וthis occurs close to Pesach, it would, apart from all else, be very difficult 

to deal with logistically, being that YG is closed over Pesach. 

The Yeshivah understands that you may feel more secure with your son at home. If you decide to take your 

son home now, three weeks before the end of z’man, we are fully supportive of that decision. 

Whatever your decision, please be assured that we will maintain contact with all parents with regard to how 

this progresses. If the situation evolves that your son’s return after Pesach will present a risk, we will  אי"ה

notify you as soon as we have such news. 

In the meantime, we have introduced appropriate measures to ensure the safety of our staff and students and 

implemented additional cleansing standards. As of last week, YG has increased cleaning staff hours to include 

more vigilant and maintained cleaning of those areas commonly touched or handled (e.g. door handles, 

faucets etc.). A full staff meeting was held to discuss the whole issue and how to best move forward. An 

announcement was then made to students informing them of the situation, symptoms to watch for and 

preventative measures to follow. The students are being urged and reminded to maintain safe and sensible 

hygiene habits, wash their hands with soap regularly, not to share food/dishes etc. 

We are in constant contact with the DHHS and are acting accordingly. As you can appreciate, the situation 

remains fluid. As soon as further details come to light, we will ensure to send an update to you all. 

Should you have any concerns please feel free to contact us. 

 בברכת "כל המחלה ... לא אשים עליך".

On behalf of the entire staff of Yeshivah Gedolah, 

(Rabbi) S.B. Engel 

Mashgiach 


